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“No one can come to Me unless the Father who sent Me draws
him, and I will raise him up at the last day” (John 6:44).

This verse became very personal for me one winter, shortly
after I had given my life to Jesus. Clara, an older woman in
my church, revealed that she had been praying for me daily for
more than two years. She did not really know me, but she knew
that I needed to give my heart to Christ. The significance of
that moment did not hit me until I came face to face with John
6:44. Had God been drawing me while I was too busy to hear or
pay attention? I could truthfully say that I had never known
any other person who was interceding on my behalf. It made me
ask, “What if she had not been praying for me?”

I believe that Clara’s prayers allowed my heart to be open to
the voice of the Holy Spirit. Because she cried out to God for
my soul, I now have everlasting life. God was patiently wooing
me, but in my ignorance and pride, I already believed I was
going to heaven because I was a “good person.” Clara prayed
that I would bow my knee before the King of kings. As she did
battle on my behalf, I began to soften my will before God,
responding to His call to make His Son my Lord and Savior.

As God’s people have gotten serious about the need to pray for
the  lost,  neighbors,  friends  and  families,  and  unreached
peoples all over the planet are responding to Him. Even in
nations  where  missionaries  are  not  tolerated,  people  are
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having dreams and visions of Jesus. How is this possible apart
from the Spirit of God drawing them to Himself in response to
the prayers of God’s people? Consider how many people are lost
to the prince of darkness because no one has prayed that their
lives would respond to a beckoning Father. I have no doubt
that prayer is the front-line strategy for missions. We may
never know until heaven how many lives have been opened to
receive Christ because of our prayers.

Spirit of the Living God, break my heart for lost people!
Touch me in the deepest places of my soul with longing to be
continually aware of those around me, and those around the
world who have yet to come to You. Give me a burden to pray
for their hearts to be opened so that they might respond as
You draw them to Yourself. May I never assume that someone
else will pray when You have placed a person, a people group
or a nation upon my heart. Use me, Father, to be the conduit
that allows lost people to be drawn by You and to You.

– Taken from Revolution on Our Knees (30 Days of Prayer for
Neighbors and Nations) by David & Kim Butts.
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PRAYER, PEACE, and the PRESENCE of GOD by David Butts

As believers, we are supposed to walk in the peace of Christ,
yet we all have stressful issues and circumstances that rob us
of this peace. Subtitled “A 30-Day Journey to Experience the
Shalom  of  Jesus,”  Prayer,  Peace  and  the  Presence  of
God powerfully encourages the reader on how to hold onto that
peace in any circumstance.

The author, David Butts (1953-2022), started writing this book
and 10 days into it he got word that he was in stage 4 with a
rare form of lymphoma. God allowed him to live in a greater
way for five additional years of full-strength ministry.  Dave
has challenged readers in Prayer, Peace and the Presence of
God to seek after His  best life, no matter what it holds.

His 30-day devotional will encourage, inspire and challenge
you that you, too, can experience and walk in the peace of
Jesus no matter what circumstances you are walking through.



 Learn more about purchasing this book here

Sign  Up  for  Connection!  Daily
Prayer Devotions 
A daily devotional on prayer. Each devotional includes an
inspiring and challenging message on prayer, a prayer to pray
and several scripture-based prayer points. Here is a note from
one of our thousands of subscribers from all over the world:
“Thank you for your faithfulness in service to the Kingdom of
God!! These devotionals make a difference in my life as the
Holy Spirit speaks to my heart!” – Diane H.

Sign Up for Prayer Tip Tuesday
Each week we will email you some short  tips and a resource to
encourage and challenge you to go deeper in prayer.

Harvest does not rent our email lists to other organizations.
On rare occasions we will use our lists to inform our friends
of prayer events or initiatives of national or international
importance, and occasionally we will use our lists to inform
our friends of a financial need in the ministry.

Sign  Up  Below  for  Connection!  Daily
Prayer  Devotions  and/or  Prayer  Tip
Tuesday
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